
Newsletter 
No. 3.           11th October 2024 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Twitter:   @OurLadys_School             Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
What a busy and productive first half-term we are 
having. All the children have been working really hard 
and making excellent progress in their learning. 
  
It has been great to see some of our older children 
representing the school at the recent cross-country 
events, their athletic efforts and behaviour have been 
a credit to the school. Alongside those of the Owl 
Class on their recent trip to Farmwise, Exeter. 
 
We are proud to announce our new School Council 
members this week. These children will be working 
closely alongside Mrs Tucker. Look out for them, they 
are proudly wearing their School Council badges 
ready for their first meeting. 
 
This month, children are celebrating Black History 
Month, learning about the lives of significant black 
people and their impact on society. 
 
Thank you for your support so far with homework, 
classes are off to a flying start. The opportunity for 
the children to regularly practice their reading and 
math skills really benefits them in class, and they love 
earning coins on Times Table Rock Stars (or Numbots 
for the younger classes). 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the school. 
 
Kind regards  
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher and Lorna 
Wilby, Head of School 
 
 
 
 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Autumn Term Dates 
Tue 15th Oct Y3 Multi Skills at PCC 
Wed 16th Oct Y6 Swimming—Last one 
Fri 18th Oct Harvest Festival Assembly 
Fri 25th Oct          Last day of half term 
Mon 28th Oct Half Term Holiday 
Thu 31st Oct Deadline for secondary school              
   places 
Mon4th Nov Non Pupil Day—School Closed 
Tue 5th Nov  Pupils Return to School 
Wed 6th Nov Swimming starts for Y5 
Wed 13th Nov Filled Shoebox’s to be in school 
Fri 15th Nov PTFA Bingo Evening 
Fri 6th Dec  PTFA School Disco 
Fri 20th Dec Children’s Chocolate Raffle 
Fri 20th Dec Last day of term 
Mon 6th Jan Children Return to School 

Harvest Festival 
On Friday 18th October we will be holding a Harvest 
Festival Assembly.  We would like  to fill our commu-
nity food pantry with donations of non perishable 
food.  Please bring in any pasta, rice, porridge, tins of 
soup, beans, tins of food. 
 
Any donations gratefully received. 
 
Thank you 
 
Mrs Cohen and the School Chaplains 



 

Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

 We would like to draw your attention to two 
websites, What to expect and when https://
www.foundationyears.org.uk/what-to-expect

-when/  and Tiny Happy People https://
www.bbc.co.uk/tiny-happy-people 
These are useful sites to help you support your child's 
development.  
 
Your local pharmacy is increasingly becoming a first 
port of call if your child is unwell. You can access 
treatment for some common conditions without the 
need to visit your doctor. We also have an update on 
the new family hubs that are able to support families 
with a number of issues, including housing, family 
support, accessing services, financial advice and so on. 
This support does not need a referral or have a 
waiting list. 
 
We are looking for volunteers to help us with some 
garden maintenance. We have some free (very small) 
trees from the Woodland Trust arriving in November. 
We need to prepare the ground, and trim back some 
brambles and help prepare a sandpit in one of 
the growing beds. We are not sure what time would 
best suit people. The PTFA have suggested helping us 
on a Friday afternoon, or we can set a day at the 
weekend, or in half term and get the children 
involved. We would love to hear your thoughts. 
 
Cathy, Jane, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  

Year 6 Parents 
You should have received details about how to 
apply online for a secondary school place for your 
child as this opened on 1st September. You need 
to apply for a school place online by 31st October. 
If we can be of any help in the process please do 
not hesitate to contact Mrs Welland in the school 
office. 
 
As always it is crucial that applications are 
received by the deadline of 31st October. Online 
applicants will receive immediate confirmation of 
their preferences, but can change their minds any 
time until midnight on 31st October, and can log 
in to see their offers on the morning of Monday 
3rd March 2024. Please apply at: 
 

www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 
 

Detailed information on how to apply for your 
child’s transfer to Secondary Education in 
September 2025 can be found at: 
 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/
school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/
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The next newsletter will go home on:   

Friday  25th October 2024 

Headteacher’s Awards 

Well done to the following 
children who have recently 
received Headteacher’s awards:- 

 

We are so proud of you 

Heron 
Chester 
Isabella 
Theo 
 
Puffin 
Ruairidh 
 
Owl 
Jonathan 
Oliver D 
 
Owl 
Anya 

Eagle 
Indy 
Faith 
Tommy x3 
Lilly-May 
Aika 
Beatrice x2 
Bella-May x2 
Leon 
Mia K 
Freya 
Ian 
Poppy C 
 

 
Kingfisher 
Eliza 
Dylan x2 
Hayley x2 
Bradley x2 
Tyler 
Violet-Rose x2 
Willow-Ivy 
Jessica 
Eilidh 
Ezra  
Poppy 
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PE Days 
When your child has PE they should be coming into 
school in their PE kits and remaining in them all day. 
 
Robin   Tuesday and Thursday 
Heron           Wednesday and Friday 
Puffin            Tuesday and Wednesday 
Owl               Wednesday and Friday 
Eagle            Monday and Thursday 
Kingfisher    Monday and Friday 
Swallow       Monday and Tuesday  
 
PE lessons will continue to be held outside even in 
the rain so please ensure that your child has a 
waterproof coat, they may even need gloves and 
hats as we progress into the winter months.   
 
As the weather gets colder, if you have not done so 
already, you can purchase, for £15, a PE Hoodie with 
the school logo for children to wear for PE.  
Alternatively children can wear their school jumper 
for PE.  Please order these via the school office.  

School Website 
Please keep a check on the school website as this will 
be updated regularly.  The class pages will be updated 
with class newsletters, photos, areas of topic etc.  You 
will find details on all our key documents and policies 
together with the current school dinner menu.   
 
Please visit:-      www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Don’t forget that Swallow class will be attending swimming lessons every Wednesday afternoon until Weds 
16th October.  Swallow class can wear their PE kits on a Wednesday during this time.  

Parents, Teachers and Friends Association (PTFA) 
 
As always, our wonderful PTFA are thinking and planning ahead.  Some dates for your diaries already are:- 
 
Bingo Evening—15th November 
Xmas Disco—6th December 
Chocolate Raffle—20th December 

 
 
We are looking for donations for prizes and raffle prizes for the 
bingo night, along with donations of chocolate for the Christmas 
Children’s Chocolate Raffle.  Please drop any donations off to the 
school office. 
 

 
Please look out in the school newsletter  or Parentpay for future PTFA planned events for the Autumn term. 
 
Our PTFA meet on a Thursday once a month.  Please contact the school office if you are willing to help and 
would like to attend the next meeting and put any ideas forward. 

Heart of Gold Awards 
Well done to all the children who 
have achieved our Heart of Gold 
Award for displaying our school 
rules:- 

 
Taya 

Dylan 

Maya 

Lilly-Rose 

Misty 

Lucy 
Kendyl 
Lilly-Mae 
Jonathan 
Jackson 
Tommy 

Chester 
George 
 



Absence guidance for Parents/Carers 
What YOU must do: 
Telephone the school (ideally before 8.30am) each 
day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance of any medical appoint-
ments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well 
enough to attend school, send them in anyway as 
they often perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses 
transport, call on a family member, neighbour or 
friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties 
with school attendance then talk to us as a first 
step so we can help! 
 
What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance 
with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if 
we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then 
we may make a welfare home visit. 
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Current school attendance is 96.8%  which is 
slightly above national average of 95.8%. 
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Cross Country 
Kingfisher Class had a fabulous time at the Cross Country event held at Pilton Community College last week.  
Willow was the fastest girl in the year and won a medal for all her effort.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will be collecting the shoeboxes (Samaritan’s Purse again this year.  Filled shoeboxes will need to be in 

school by Wednesday 13th November. 
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